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UTILITY PROJECT TO BRING DEVELOPMENT OPPORTUNITIES SOUTH ANCHORAGE

Shareholders living in Anchorage may have 
noticed some recent activity on a couple of CIRI-
owned parcels this past month. A large-scale sewer 
project is underway in South Anchorage near the 
sweeping corner where Minnesota Drive turns into 
O’Malley Road.

JL Properties, a real estate development company 
based in Anchorage, is managing the project, with 
support from CIRI. JL Properties owns a tract of land 
adjacent to CIRI property on nearby C Street, and the 
project will provide sewer to all of the properties in 
the vicinity.

“For the past few years, CIRI has been trying to 
partner with businesses in the area to install sewer, 
which will bring development opportunities to our 
land,” said Sophie Minich, president and CEO of 
CIRI. “We are pleased JL Properties has taken 
the lead on this project and we look forward to 
supporting its efforts.”

The two pieces of property owned by CIRI include 
a 19-acre parcel at the corner of O’Malley Road 
and C Street, which has already been cleared for 
development, and an undeveloped 50-acre parcel 
along the Minnesota/O’Malley curve. 

 �Above: Aerial view of CIRI’s 
19-acre parcel at the corner of 
O’Malley Rd. and C Street, 
adjacent to JL Properties’ land. 
Photo by Judy Patrick Photography.
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“�We are pleased JL Properties has taken 
the lead on this project and we look 
forward to supporting their efforts.”

– SOPHIE MINICH

outside walk-around access, so guests can go from one side of the boat to the other without 
having to go inside the cabin and possibly miss out on a wildlife sighting. 

Those who choose to stay inside can still enjoy amazing views from large, fog-free windows.  
“Nothing’s worse than going on a once-in-a-lifetime marine voyage, looking for wildlife, only 
to have the windows be fogged up,” said Garcia.

Special design permission was given by the U.S. Coast Guard to make the Voyager vessels 
friendlier for those with mobility challenges. While doorways on most marine vessels are required 
to have a high threshold to prevent interior flooding, the Callisto has a lower threshold, making it 
easier for a standard wheelchair to move between the outer deck and inner cabin.

“Adding a third Voyager-class vessel to the Kenai Fjords Tours fleet is part of an ongoing 
initiative to keep our fleets current and up-to-date,” said Garcia. “We use state-of-the-
art marine technology to make our tours safe, efficient and memorable—for all the right 
reasons—for our guests.” 

NEW KFT VESSEL,  CONTINUED FROM PAGE 1

THE S TORY
BEHIND THE NAME

“The Callisto Voyager” was named for a geographic 
landmark in Resurrection Bay – Callisto Head – that we 
go by in many of our tours,” explained Garcia.  But the 
name of this new vessel has another connection to Alaska.  
In Greek mythology, Callisto was a young woman who 
was turned into a bear, then cast into the sky. There, she 
transformed into the constellation Ursa Major, or the Big 
Dipper – the same constellation prominently featured on 
the Alaska State flag.

 �Right: The Callisto Voyager under construction. Below: The Aialik Voyager is one of two sister ships the Callisto 
Voyager vessel will join in the spring of 2014. Photos courtesy of CIRI Alaska Tourism.

CIRI Alaska Tourism provides discounts to CIRI shareholders and their immediate family. 
Learn more at www.ciritourism.com/shareholder.


